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PresidentΩs Year End Review 
 
Well another year has passed and our hatchery has 
undergone another major transition with the 
replacement of number 10 tank with two smaller, more 
manageable ones. This was done by a handful of 
dedicated volunteers who spent many hours of work to 
get it done. A hearty thanks to all of you. I would also 
like to thank all the Hatchery operators, Salmon Derby 
Committee members, Events Coordinators and Board of 
Directors for their commitments.  
 
This past year we had a successful school mini hatchery 
program start at Lansdowne Public School, Errol Road 
Public School and St. Clair Secondary School. The total 
involvement of the kids at one school, in particular, was 
very heart warming to see. The fish from the school mini 
hatcheries were released in April at Port Franks by the 
kids involved.  
 
Once again we had a very successful Salmon Derby with 
some nice fish being caught and very nice prizes for their 
efforts. Congratulations to all the winners. The two Tuna 
Charter winners were thrilled with their prizes as each 
winnerΩs group managed to catch a big one.  
 
Our yearly Hatchery Open House, Kids Training Day and 
Family Fun Fishing Derby were successful with very good 
attendance.  
 
At this time, I would like to wish all members a very 
Merry Christmas and a healthy Happy New Year. Anyone 
interested in helping out the directorship is encouraged 
to join us, as this adds the fresh thinking and ideas 
needed to keep our club operating well into the future 
providing anglers with excellent fishing opportunities. 
May 2017 be a fishful year for you all!   
  
Dick Bornais, President 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

JANUARY GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Tuesday, January 10, 2017 
Point Edward Arena & Community Centre 

210 Monk Street 
Doors open at 7:00 PM 

Meeting starts at 7:30 PM 
 

AGENDA 
Election of Directors for 2017 - 2019 

нлмс ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
Hatchery Update 

Hatchery Open House 
Salmon Derby Update 

Club Events - Ice Fishing Derby  
Fishing Report 

 
GUEST SPEAKERS / TOPICS 

 

Joslyn Leung, Angling Outfitters (Woodstock) 
will do a presentation on optimizing 

your electronics (GPS and Fish Finders) 
plus a Q & A session. 

 

Tony Degasperis, Action Fishing Adventures &  
Hotfish Lures will share his experiences regarding 

Salmon, Rainbow trout, Lake trout and bait fish in Lake 
Huron/Georgian Bay ... what the MNRF is stocking  

plus a Q & A session. 
 

Everybody is welcome to attend our 
General Membership Meeting 

 

 
 

http://www.bluewateranglers.com/


 
You can pick up a copy of the 2017 Listing of Events at 
the January 10th General Meeting. Check the Bluewater 
Anglers website for current information on upcoming 
club events at www.bluewateranglers.com/events.html. 

 
 

 
2017 - 2019 BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

 
The Board of Directors would like to acknowledge and 
ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ retiring directors for their service and 
dedication during the past 3 years. The retiring directors 
are Ross Bishop, Dave Boon, Al Dezort, Jo-Anne Eves, 
Ralph Eves, John Knight, Frank Turnbull and Jake Van 
Rooyen.  

One third of the Bluewater Anglers Board of Directors is 
elected to a 3 year term at the first General Membership 
Meeting of each year. At least five (5) new directors are 
needed for the 2017 - 2019 term. In addition, two (2) 
new directors are needed to fill the remaining 2 years of 
the 2016 - 2018 term. Both shore and boat fishermen & 
fisherwomen are encouraged to get involved in helping 
run your club. New people bring new ideas and new 
perspectives that help our club grow and prosper. This is 
your chance to get involved in helping to run your club. 
The Board of Directors meet the first Wednesday of 
each month at 7:00 PM at the hatchery. 
 
Any club member interested in becoming a director or 
who knows a club member who is interested, please 
contact Dick Bornais (dbornais@gmail.com or 519-542-
8139) before the January 10th General Membership 
Meeting. Nominations will be accepted from the floor at 
the January 10th General Membership Meeting.  
 
 

HATCHERY REPORT 

 
The 2016 fish production was very good with 90,000 
Chinook salmon, 33,000 Ganaraskas Rainbow trout and 
23,000 Brown trout stocked to the local waters. The 
present hatchery stock includes 6,000 Brown trout that 
were held over from the fall stocking as they were the 
smaller fish in the batch. They will be about 70 gram fish 
by spring release. The first week in December we 
received a new batch of 25,000 Brown trout eggs from 
the abwCΩǎ Tarentorus Fish Culture Station. They should 
be ready to move to the starter tanks in early January.  
 
The Chinook salmon for this coming year are a big 
disappointment. A group of dedicated hatchery 
volunteers made 6 trips to Owen Sound to collect eggs. 
The fish just were not there. It is the first time that we 
have seen the river with so few swimming fish and no 
dead fish which indicate they had completed the 
spawning run. We collected about 30,000 eggs but there 
was a major lack of males for fertilization. We were 
forced to use milt from the early trips to try and fertilize 
the last eggs we collected. The results were poor. We 
have about 7,000 salmon hatched and ready to start on 
food by Christmas.  
 
We will receive another batch of 50,000 Ganaraskas 
Rainbow trout eggs in April to keep the rainbow 
program going. In light of the poor Salmon numbers, we 
have made a request to the MNRF for extra Rainbow 
trout eggs if they become available. We have the tank 
space available. 

http://www.bluewateranglers.com/events.html
mailto:dbornais@gmail.com


Projects:  Over the past couple of years, the dedication 
of the hatchery workers has produced not only a lot of 
quality fish but they have pretty much rebuilt the facility 
(... aeration tower rebuild in 2015 and the emergency 
generator auto transfer switch & tank #10 replacement 
in 2016). As we stand today, the hatchery looks like a 
new operation. With the dedication of the volunteers 
and the support of local business and industry our future 
looks bright.  
 

New #9 and #10 Tanks 

 
 

To continue looking for ways to improve our operations, 
we are going to start a pilot project to determine if we 
can economically remove iron from the water from the 
west well. This project will be carried out by the 
Lambton Water Center, part of Applied Research & 
Innovation Lambton College. 
  
School Mini Hatcheries: This fall we have set up the mini 
hatcheries in 4 local schools ... Errol Road Public School 
(Grade 7), Lansdowne Public School (Grade 1/2), Queen 
Elizabeth II Public School (Grade 1) and Great Lakes 
Secondary School (Grades 11 & 12). We put 35 eyed-up 
Salmon eggs in each school and their hatch rates were 
excellent. The interest of the children and their parents 
is very impressive.  
 

 

The mini hatcheries and the operating supplies come 
through the Lake Huron Fishing Club in Kincardine and 
they are funded by donations from Bruce Power.  
 
We are looking forward to the coming year and the 
continued successful operation of YOUR hatchery.  
 
 
 

FIN-CLIPPING RAINBOW TROUT 
 
The Ganaraskas rainbows are ready to clip. We will be 
doing this on Wednesday, January 18th. There are about 
44,000 fish to clip so we need a good sized crew to get it 
all done in one day. There will be signup sheets at the 
January 10th General Membership Meeting and at the 
hatchery. If you are interested in helping, please sign up 
or give me a call at 519-869-2371. No experience is 
required. We supply the scissors and lunch.       Jake  
 

 
 

MICHIGAN TAGGED WALLEYE 
 

Joe Cooper caught a well travelled walleye out in front 
of Point Edward this summer. The fish was tagged and 
Joe sent the tag to the Michigan DNR. The DNR provided 
the following background on where & when the walleye 
was tagged. The walleye had moved from Midland, 
Michigan where it was tagged over 16 months earlier. 
 

 



 

ICE FISHING DERBY 
Saturday, February 18, 2017 

 

The Ice Fishing Derby will be the first club event of 2017 ... 
assuming we have safe ice. The outing is held on the first 
ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜ ŦǊŜŜ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ƛƴ hƴǘŀǊƛƻ Χ ǎƻ ƴƻ ŦƛǎƘƛƴƎ ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜ ƛǎ 
needed. The Ice Fishing Derby is open to both club 
members and the general public. Bring the family and/or a 
friend and enjoy a pleasant morning on Sarnia Bay.  
 

An entry fee of $5.00 per person must accompany the 
entry form. Entry forms and complete Ice Fishing Derby 
information will be available at the January 10th General 
Membership Meeting. Bucks Bait and The Outdoorsman 
will have application forms until 4:30 PM on Friday, 
February 17th. Tickets will be available at the Centennial 
Park boat ramp parking lot at Sarnia Bay on Saturday, 
February 18th between 7:30 AM - 9:00 AM. You must 
buy a ticket before you start fishing. 
 

The Ice Fishing Derby starts at 6:00 AM on Saturday, 
February 18th. Participants can bring their catch to the 
weigh-in station located at the Centennial Park boat 
ramp anytime during the morning. All fish must be 
weighed in by 11:00 AM. Prizes are based on 90% of the 
ticket sales and 10% will go to the Bluewater Anglers 
Hatchery. Cash prizes will be awarded based on weight 
in each of the three fish categories ... Panfish (including 
perch, crappie, sunfish, rock bass), Pike, and Trout 
(Rainbow and Brown trout). You are allowed to enter 
only one fish per category. If no fish are entered in a 
category, the prizes in that fish category will be added to 
the Panfish category. Prizes will be awarded after the 
weigh-in closes at 11:00 AM. 
 

Draw prizes will be made from entrants 12 and under, 
and from entrants 13 and over. Winners must be 
present for the draws made at the close of the weigh-in. 
 

 

 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

 
 

JOHN DAVID (DAVE) LARGE 
December 13, 2016 

 
Dave Large was one of the founding members of the 
Bluewater Anglers. Dave was a past President and Life 

Member of the club. He was involved in numerous 
Bluewater Anglers activities over the years; including 
the Board of Directors, hatchery, Salmon Derby, and 

Club Events. Dave was an avid fisherman and 
used to run Mosquitto Fishing Charters.   

 

 
 

   

HATCHERY OPEN HOUSE 
Saturday, March 18th & Sunday, March 19th 

10:00 AM ς 4:00 PM 
 

Bring your family and friends to see how we raise fish 
during our annual Hatchery Open House on Saturday, 

March 18th and Sunday, March 19th between 10:00 AM - 
4:00 PM each day. We invite all club members and the 
public to come and see the major improvements that 
have been made to the hatchery. This is the future 
fish stock for the local waters. Come and visit us. 

 

 
 

          Don Gagnier donated $100 
to the Bluewater Anglers hatchery program. 

Don is a Life Member and one of the founding 
members of the Bluewater Anglers. 

 

 



2017 SALMON DERBY 
 
The 41st Annual 2017 Salmon Derby runs from Friday, 
April 28 to Sunday, May 7, 2017. The 2017 Salmon 
Derby Committee has been working since early October 
to plan and prepare for the 2017 Salmon Derby. 
 

 

2017 SALMON DERBY COMMITTEE 

 
Seated:  

Helen Blondin, Ralph Eves, Linda Miller, Ed Holubowicz 
Standing:  

Dave Stewart, Lloyd Blondin, Pete Bothwell, 
Henry Kock, Kevin Thompson, Gerry Fawdry, Bob Daly, 

Paul Heckley, John Barneveld 
Missing:  

Sheldon Jones, Rick Vriesinga 
 

 

The Salmon Derby total prize value will be $40,000 with 
no major changes to the derby format, prize structure or 
weigh-in stations. The initial response from previous and 
potential new Salmon Derby sponsors and tabloid 
advertisers has been very positive through mid-
December. We are hopeful that most of our previous 
derby sponsors and advertisers will return for the 2017 
Salmon Derby. If you know of any company that might 
be interested in becoming a Salmon Derby sponsor, 
please contact Gerry Fawdry (gfawdry@sympatico.ca or 
519-542-2764). We will be happy to follow up on any 
leads. 
 
The Village of Point Edward and KOOLATRON have 
returned as corporate sponsors of the Salmon Derby. 
The Village of Point Edward is donating the $5,000 first 
prize to be awarded to the lucky angler who catches the 
largest salmon during the derby. KOOLATRON is 
donating the 20 Daily Draw Prizes awarded during the 
derby in addition to 10 additional derby prizes. 
 
The two Tuna Charters are back again in 2017. One Tuna 
Charter will be awarded to the person who enters the 
largest Lake Trout during the derby. The second Tuna 

Charter winner will be drawn from all Salmon Derby 
participants who enter a fish during the derby. There will 
also be the Bonus Draw Prize (sponsored by The 
Outdoorsman) and the Bluewater Anglers Members 
Only Draw Prize (sponsored by Canadian Tire Sarnia). 
 
There will be more 2017 Salmon Derby information at 
the January 10th General Meeting.  

 
 

SALMON DERBY MAJOR SPONSORS 
 

As of mid-December, the following major sponsors have 
committed to be 2017 Salmon Derby major sponsors.  
 

           

        

      

             
 

     
 

          
 

        
 

       
                                                              Trout River Industries 

                                
 LǎƭŀƴŘΩǎ 9ƴŘ ¢ǳƴŀ /ƘŀǊǘŜǊǎ    Deep Sea Fishing & Marine Adventures 
 



 
 

Once again, the Bluewater Anglers are selling OFAH 
Conservation Lottery tickets as a club fund raiser. There 
are a total of 140 prizes worth over $360,000 to be won. 
The Early Bird Draw (40 prizes) will be held on March 3, 
2017 and the Main Draw (100 prizes) will be held on 
May 26, 2017. 
 
Please buy your OFAH Conservation Lottery from a 
Bluewater Anglers club member. The club will receive 
$9.00 back for each book of tickets we sell. OFAH 
Conservation Lottery tickets are $3.00 each or $30.00 
for a book of 10 tickets. Tickets can be purchased at the 
January 10th & April 11th General Membership Meetings, 
the February 24th - 26th London Boat, Fishing & Outdoor 
Show, the March 18th - 19th Hatchery Open House or 
from any member of the Board of Directors. 
 

If you would like one or more books of OFAH Lottery 
tickets to sell to friends or co-workers, please contact 
Paul Heckley (519-869-2593 or pheckley@outlook.com).  

 

          Maurice Cameron donated $75 
to the Bluewater Anglers hatchery program. 

 

 
 

LONDON BOAT, FISHING 
& OUTDOOR SHOW 

February 24 - 26, 2017 
 

The Bluewater Anglers will have a booth at the 34th 
Annual LONDON BOAT, FISHING & OUTDOOR SHOW at 
the Western Fair District Agriplex & Arena on February 

24 - 26, 2017. This is an opportunity to promote the 
Bluewater Anglers club and the 2017 Salmon Derby. 

Bluewater Anglers information & memberships, Salmon 
Derby information & tickets, and OFAH Conservation 

Lottery tickets will be available at the Bluewater Anglers 
booth. Drop by our booth (#634) ŀƴŘ ǎŀȅ άIƛέΦ 

 

FALL BIG FISH DERBY 
Saturday, September 24, 2016 

 

 The weather cooperated ... not so much for the fish! 
The day was sunny with nice temperatures (17C) but 
unfortunately, the wind was brisk out of the NE making 
lake fishing difficult. There were 45 tickets sold for the 
event but only 2 fish were weighed in. Nick Vallee 
entered the largest fish, a 3.46 kg. Salmon, which netted 
him $157.50 for first place. Alphonse Debusschere won 
$90.00 for the second place fish, a 2.35 kg. Salmon, plus 
an extra $100.00 for the largest fish entered by a 
member of the Bluewater Anglers ... it pays to be a 
member! There were 9 draw prizes won by derby ticket 
holders who were present at the weigh-in. 
 

A big thanks to all that helped with the set up, weigh-in, 
cooking, and cleanup at the end. A big thanks to all the 
anglers that participated in the last club event of 2017. 

 
             Nick Vallee                         Alphonse Debusschere 
  1st Place: 3.46 kg. Salmon        2nd Place: 2.35 kg. Salmon 

 
2017 VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION FISH FRY 

Forty five club volunteers enjoyed the annual Fish Fry 
held on December 14th. A good meal & time were had 

by all. Many thanks to Jake and his helpers J  J  J 

mailto:pheckley@outlook.com
http://www.ontarioboatshows.com/london-boat-fishing-and-outdoor-show/attendee/home.html


               
 

2017 HATCHERY OPERATORS 
 

The successful operation of our hatchery depends on the 
dedication and expertise of our volunteer hatchery 

operators. We are fortunate to have an excellent group of 
Bluewater Anglers members, and non-members, who 
make up one or more of the daily hatchery operator 

crews. Each crew comes in one morning a week for 1 - 2 
hours to take care of the fish, and to do routine hatchery 
checks and maintenance. We would like to recognize and 
thank the current hatchery operators for their dedication. 

A good job Χ very well done! 
 

Sunday Crew 

 
          John                    Doug               Sippie                Bill 
      Klazinga             Gatecliff          Scholtens        Allingham 

Missing: Kyle Lozon 
 

Monday Crew 

 
        Larry            Dan             John         John       Ross 
        Doan     McDonald    Barneveld   Harris    Bishop 

   
 

Tuesday Crew 

 
     Ron        Alex        Gerry        Tom       Jake Van      Tom           
   Allison    Ralph   Lanteigne   Brown     Rooyen    Watson     
              

Wednesday Crew 

 
             Dave                Pete                Bob                Fred 
             Hicks           Bothwell          Thorpe           Brown 
 
 

Thursday Crew 

 
          Dennis              Bob    Paul            Tom          
         Mather             Daly             Heckley      Nelligan       


